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Dear Pastor & Friends Ph. 928-532-8207

Hello from the White Mountains of Arizona, These last few months have brought so much
uncertainty our way. Things we all have faced & never thought we would had to deal with..
But through it all God been Good!!!!  God has not changed or his Word... and during this
time of our world being in such turmoil . God has been our Rock & the one to lean upon. We
have to put our trust in Him only. - Proverbs 3:5-6 “ Trust in the Lord with all thine heart; and
lean not unto thine own understanding. In all thy ways acknowledge him, and he shall direct thy
paths.”

During the month of April & into May we had to keep our church doors closed due to Covid
19. We continued with doing our services on Face Book live for our church people. Also during
this time our outreach during this time grow to so many others, watching our church services
The virus had hit the surrounding areas around us & the reservations hard. The Navajo Nation
& Fort Apache had so much sickness it was like a growing wild fire in these area’s. Our hearts
were broken with the death/sickness that hit the Navajo Nation. We watched as the numbers
grow within our immediate area too. In early June, we had peace we could start having church
services outside , we did this for several weeks. Only having a Sunday Morning services for
less than an hour. We couldn’t open the church building at this time for bathrooms, so it was a
hardship on some of our people. For the ones that couldn’t attend, they continue to watch by
face book live. = We were so thankful during this time our church family was staying well, and
we keep in close touch with each other. Many had struggles & loneliness , but we challenged
them to stay in Gods word and to pray.

Our family had to restructure in some area’s. Sandy was home schooling Phoenix our
grandson & also our other grandson Wyatt and taking care of grand-daughter Kimberly. We
were thankful we were self sufficient in we had been prepared , and had put food in store from
our gardening & canning. For many people in our area it was a challenge for them, to live
through this pandemic and not live in a state of panic. =We continue to witness to people as God
open doors. If people could just open their eyes and see if they have Jesus in their hearts they
don’t have to live in a state of fear. '

As many of you have had to face many challenges in your every day walk, we all have been
affected in some way . Only God can give us the peace of heart to live in this world of such
turmoil. We want you to know we pray for each of you. Thank you for your many prayers and
for supporting the ministry in Arizona. '
Yours in Christ,
Luther, Sandy Quintana

Sending Church
Welcome Home Baptist Church
914 Greenwood Place S.W.
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